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Dear Parents, 

In the words of the great lyricist, Oscar Hammerstein, who wrote, “June is 
bustin’ out all over”, it’s no surprise that the child in each and every one of us is 
appreciative that we can take the time to be grateful for all that comes along 
with summer vacation.  Summer offers us opportunities we have at no other 
time of the year.  Yet, it is also a time when our children can reflect upon the 
fact that they just completed another school year.  Over the past 10 months, 
your child has worked very hard at their studies and learned many things, 
which they did not know at the start of the school year.  Let me be the first to 
congratulate them on a job well done! 

As the school year comes to a close, I want to take this opportunity to wish you 
and your family a very happy and safe summer.  I hope that it is filled with 
many pleasant experiences that ultimately create an abundance of fond 
memories.  See you in September! 

Sincerely, 

Ms. D. Cardiello 
Superintendent of Schools 
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Message from the Wanaque/Haskell Education Foundation 

Wanaque Haskell Education Foundation ("WHEF") is a non-
profit, tax-exempt community organization.  Since 1997, 
residents and businesses of our community have 
collaborated and supported the Wanaque public schools 
through generous donations to WHEF.  WHEF’s Board of 
Directors consists of volunteers who are committed to 
preserving and strengthening the quality of our schools.  
 
We raise funds throughout the year by seeking contributions 
from residents, businesses and corporate/private enterprises, who believe that 
excellent public schools are essential to the social and economic fabric of our 
community.  
 
WHEF's primary endeavor is to provide grants to Wanaque and Haskell School 
educators for innovative educational projects at all grade levels. In awarding 
grants, WHEF works closely with school administrators to fund projects that 
result in richer and deeper learning experiences and have the potential to impact 
a large number of students in innovative ways.  WHEF is proud to have 
provided more than $30,000 in grants over the last three years! 
 
For more information please visit our websitewww.wanaquehaskellef.org or join 
us at our next meeting, September 4, at 7pm, in the Haskell School Technology 
Room.   
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A note from the Curriculum Office 
 

Curling up with a good book can be a great way to spend a long summer afternoon.  
We hope you will help encourage your child to continue to read by visiting the 
Wanaque School District website where we have posted grade level Summer 
Reading Packets.  The teachers have compiled exciting lists of books, authors and 
subject ideas that are guaranteed to entice even the most reluctant reader.  Brief 
accompanying Reading Records or projects are also attached.  The teacher’s look 
forward to hearing all about your child’s reading adventures in September. 

Have a safe, restful summer, 

Lynda D’Angiolillo 
Director of Curriculum and Instruction 
 

School Tool Box 

 

The Wanaque and Haskell PTA’s along with the Wanaque Haskell Education 
Foundation are happy to announce that they have partnered to offer parents the 
opportunity to purchase prepackaged school supplies for the 2014-2015 school 
year.  Orders can be placed online and will be shipped directly to your home.  You 
can simply order from the suggested teacher supply list or customize your order 
as you see fit if you choose to purchase some items elsewhere. 

Participation in this fundraiser is completely optional.  Nevertheless, this is a great 
way to get your shopping done and support your school all with one click of your 
mouse. 

Please look for your flyer in your child’s backpack or simply log on to 
www.schooltoolbox.com to get started today. 


